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Territorial Superintendent
Midland Road


Wellingborough


Northamptonshire


NN8 1HF

Switchboard (03000) 111 222 Ext 4000

1st December 2010 

Dear Colleague

I write to inform you of the new Force structure which takes effect from Monday 29 November.  This is based on our ambitions to put the needs of communities first, while striving to deliver the very best value for money

The new structure is based on the ethos of 'Team Northamptonshire', with officers and staff across the Force working together much more closely and, to that end, we will be removing a number of barriers that have prevented us from delivering the very best service to communities. In overview, the key changes include the removal of the BCU model and its replacement with two 'arms' of delivery, Territorial Policing and Crime and Justice commands - the former led by Chief Superintendent Paul Fell and encompassing community and response policing delivered through a number of districts, the latter led by Detective Chief Superintendent Simon Blatchly and responsible for the delivery of several of the protective services functions along with the Criminal Justice Department. 
I will in effect lead on partnership issues across the county except for Northampton which will be under the management of Superintendent Ivan Balhatchet. I will have three Chief Inspector who will work to me, covering the geographic areas of Daventry and South Northants, Corby and Kettering and, Wellingborough and East Northants. You shall see no real change at this level as these three officers remain in post. I am confident that, this new structure will herald a far more community-focused approach to policing in this county.

In line with organisations across the partnership, the financial challenges we face over the coming months and years will be significant. There are ambitious financial targets in place for the next three years and implementation of the new structure will contribute to the significant savings we are required to make, as well as improving our services. I would like to take this opportunity to reassure you that, irrespective of the financial position, protecting and improving the quality of frontline service delivery will remain a priority.
In these challenging times it has never been more important that we continue to work together in the best interests of the public we serve and, as well as providing a brief overview of Force activity in this regard, I would like to thank you for your continued support in helping us to reduce crime and build confidence in the county. The Force's change programme is being managed by our Improving Confidence and Affordability in Northamptonshire (ICAN) team, and I hope you will feel free to make contact with them, Paul Fell or Simon Blatchly - or of course myself, for further information.

I attach an abstract of the Territorial Command structure for your information.
Yours sincerely

Gideon Springer

Territorial Superintendent
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